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                      GBC Child & Family Center
Advisory Board Meeting Minutes
January 21, 2020
1. Welcome/Introductions/Meeting Expectations & Rules 
· Everyone introduced themselves

· It was discussed that this committee is a member of the faculty senate and therefore needs to follow the same rules (such as confidentiality, etc.) as all senate committees.
2. Program updates and highlights

· Quality Rating and Improvement System (QRIS)-
· The center received a 5 star in May 2019 and will be reassessed in May 2021

· TACSEI-
· TPOT’s were completed on all classrooms in Fall 2019. 3 out of 5 classrooms were at Fidelity, the others were close.

· Module trainings were provided in the fall and will continue to be provided in the spring.
· NAEYC-
· The center received reaccreditation in January 2020 with high percentages overall.  This accreditation will last until 2025.

· A discussion was had regarding a celebration for staff in spring 2020.
· NEIS-

· Part of a pilot program for the Pyramid Model in a home setting, Nevada was the only state chosen.

· Gave thanks to our teachers for all the hard work they have done with the children at our center from the NEIS program. 
· Nevada Ready Preschool Development Grant (Elko & Carlin)-
· The center has partnered with Sister’s café to provide snacks and meals for children in our Elko NV Ready PK program beginning in February. Also, the center has partnered with Chartwells to provide lunch for children in our Carlin NV Ready PK program.  The grant will cover the cost for children who qualify for the grant.  Money contributed to our Carlin site by Nevada Gold Mines will be utilized to cover lunch for non-grant children at our Carlin site.

3. Enrollment & Registration-

· All classes are full with waiting lists except for three openings in our 3-year-old afternoon class and 2 openings in our Elko grant program. Registration for 2020-2021 will begin March 1st for current families and siblings and April 1st for community members.

4. Spring Fundraiser(s)- 
· Two catalog fundraisers were passed around, it was decided that the director would choose one and hold a fundraiser this summer.

· A second fundraiser was discussed, a rock garden. Families would purchase a rock or rocks to paint and place in our rock garden out front.  We discussed hosting a family paint night and providing families with the supplies to paint their rocks or they can do so at home.  We need to investigate cost and possibly donations of rocks and paint.

5. Assistant/Aide/Sub Pay Scale-

· It was discussed that the current pay scale is based on education only and that it may be more productive to include experience as well.  It was discussed to have merit raises yearly depending on performance as shown on evaluations. The director will investigate a reasonable amount that the child center could pay for assistants/aides/ subs yearly and make a proposal for a new pay scale at the next advisory committee meeting. 
6. Discount Policy- 
· A parent brought a frustration to the Director in December that she felt it wasn’t fair that she only received one discount that month (per our policy), not the holiday and student discount. All committee members felt that our current policy was fair and that perhaps we should not be providing so many discounts, possibly exclude the holiday discount.  The Director will provide a few proposals at the next advisory committee meeting. 
7. Handbook Review-

· The Director stated that she would email the staff and parent handbooks as well as the NAEYC Annual Comprehensive Report to all advisory committee members for review and feedback.
8. Public Comment-

· Professor MacFarlan asked for feedback on her practicum program.  This was regarding students completing their practicum at the lab school (in a different classroom and off the clock if current lab school employees) which is designed to give students a hands-on experience that showcases what they have learned in GBC Early Childhood Education courses. 

